
From: Soura, Christian
To: Lynne Ford <lbford01@gmail.com>

Date: 10/22/2012 8:54:38 AM
Subject: RE: Potential meeting?

                Let’s meet at UWASC.  I have another off-site meeting on Friday morning now, so I’ll be out and about 
anyway.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Lynne Ford [mailto:lbford01@gmail.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2012 2:02 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Re: Potential meeting?
 
I meant to say an address rather than directions.

On Wed, Oct 17, 2012 at 1:01 PM, Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Sounds good - would you like to meet at UWASC or the Governor's Office?


CLS


 
From: Lynne Ford [mailto:lbford01@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2012 12:24 PM

To: Soura, Christian 

Subject: Re: Potential meeting? 

 
Let's go with next Friday morning (10/26). How about 10 a.m.?

On Wed, Oct 17, 2012 at 10:48 AM, Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Hi Lynne,
 
                I’m in budget meetings this Friday afternoon, unfortunately.  The next two Fridays are both fairly open right 
now, and October 30th looks pretty good too, if any of those would work on your end.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Lynne Ford [mailto:lbford01@gmail.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2012 9:53 AM
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To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Potential meeting?
 
Good morning, Christian,

I am a member of Tim Ervolina's senior staff at the United Way Association of South Carolina. Tim suggested I 
contact you as I would like to share information about what we do in reference to cultivating a climate of 
volunteerism throughout SC. As a new Commissioner, we thought you might be interested in knowing how my 
position as Director of Volunteer SC was started since it came through the Commission for National and 
Community Service via the Volunteer Generation Fund.


Please let me know when you would be available to meet with me. While I work from my home in Pawleys 
Island when I am not traveling across the state, I come to Columbia several times a month for meetings at the 
United Way Association office. I will be in Columbia this Friday and would be available after 1 p.m. I realize 
that may be too short a notice for you, however, so if you send me some dates, I will coordinate accordingly.


Thank you, Christian, and I look forward to hearing from you soon.


All the best!

Lynne


--
Lynne B. Ford
Director of Volunteer SC
United Way Association of South Carolina
400 Arbor Lake Drive, Suite B-500
Columbia, SC  29223
(843) 325-0955
lbford01@gmail.com
www.LIVEUNITEDSC.org
Give. Advocate. Volunteer.
LIVE UNITED.
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Lynne B. Ford
Director of Volunteer SC
United Way Association of South Carolina
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lbford01@gmail.com
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Give. Advocate. Volunteer.
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